


December 4, 1997





Via Overnight Mail


Docket Office, Room 2001


California Public Utilities Commission


505 Van Ness Avenue


San Francisco, CA 94012





Re:  D. 97-10-086 - Load Status Report





Gentlemen:





In compliance with D. 97-10-086, Sierra Pacific Power Company (Sierra) submits the following information on load profiles required for direct access.





As stated in Sierra’s Direct Access Implementation Plan filed on July 1, 997, we will provide static load profiles for our customers who have a maximum demand of 50 kW or less.  These static load profiles will be provided for Domestic, A-1 (Small General Service), PA (Optional Interruptible Irrigation Service), and SL/OL (Street and Outdoor Lighting) rate classes on or before January 1, 1998.  Sierra’s load profiles were posted on the CPUC load profile working group web site on December 3, 1997 and will be posted on Sierra’s web site at http://www.sierrapacific.com by the end of the year.





Sierra’s load profiles will be an average of the past three historical years reflecting completed data for 1994-1996 using our current sample.  However, we are in the process of updating the sample.  After one year of having it in place, we will update the static load profiles as indicated.





At this time,  Sierra does not plan to move toward dynamic load profiles for several reasons.  We want to evaluate the number of direct access requests we receive before deciding to make costly investments in the necessary equipment for dynamic load profiling.  To date, we have not received any direct access requests nor do we have any agreements with electric service providers.  The sample size for dynamic load profiles will be larger and require more costly equipment than the sample required for static load profiles.  Most of our customers live at an elevation of 6,000 feet or higher.  During the winter months, severe storms can occur and create difficulty and delays in reading and maintaining meters and other equipment.  Sierra prefers to wait at least one year to determine the demand for direct access from our customers and to assess the need for dynamic load profiles given the cost of implementation.





California represents approximately 8% of Sierra’s gross electric revenues.  Nevada is our primary retail jurisdiction and the Public Utilities Commission of Nevada is currently developing rules to implement direct access in Nevada by December 31, 1999.  Sierra prefers to coordinate as many direct access requirements as possible between the two states including load profiles.





If you have any questions on this information, please call me at 702-689-4004.





Sincerely





/s/ William K. Branch


William K. Branch





cc:  Parties to D. 97-10-086 


